Mr and Mrs Cuthbert

63 Cabarita Rd, Avalon

NSW, 2107

Ph. 9973 4128

Reference for Payne O’Neill Carpentry and Building 

Matthew Payne and Mark O’Neill did extensive renovations on our house at Avalon between Oct 08 and Oct 09.  This involved earthworks, drainage,  demolition of a large part of the building internally and subsequent rebuilding. At the same time, part of the house was left intact.

Their expertise in, and practical, thoughtful approach to solving the numerous problems that arose continually impressed. At the same time they were always ready to seek advice as needed to ensure the standard of building was faultless.  

As well, they had a keen appreciation of the aesthetics of various approaches and discussed these clearly, with consideration of the varying costs involved, during each stage.  They approached the work with cheerful enthusiasm at all times, with a work ethic which is uncommon.  Their care for the parts of the house left untouched was excellent.

We were totally satisfied with both the construction as it progressed and the final result.

We have no hesitation in recommending their services and would be happy to discuss this further by phone or in person.

Yours faithfully

Naomi and Bruce Cuthbert

